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Eighteen area students are among
more than 4,000 at Kansas State
University receiving scholarships
this year.

The scholarships total $6.6 mil-
lion, and most are made possible
through donations and gifts to the
KSU Foundation.

Area students include:
Dresden: Grant Reichert —

$4,200 the Arts and Sciences Fund
for Excellence; $5,000 the Dane G.
Hansen Foundation Scholarship;
$3,000 Col. Delbert L. Townsend
Scholarship.

Jeffrey Wessel — $500 Engineer-
ing Scholarship; $2,000 Dane G.
Hansen Foundation Scholarship;
$200 Walter T.W. Poos Scholarship
in agricultural engineering.

Jennings: Brett McKenna —
$1,200 Achievement Scholarship.

Katie Jo Randolph — $500 Kelce
Foundation Scholarship; $2,000
Kansas State University Leadership
Fund.

Oberlin: Matthew Coleman —
$1,000 Engineering Scholarships;
$3,000 Dane G. Hansen Foundation
Scholarship; $500 William and
Melissa Harold Memorial Scholar-
ship; $4,500 Putnam Scholarship
Trust.

Kelsey Dorshorst — $3,000 Dane
G. Hansen Foundation Scholarship;
$1,000 Opportunity Scholarship;
$4,500 Putnam Scholarship Trust;
$4,250 Col. Delbert L. Townsend
Scholarship.

Rebekah  Hasty —  $1,405 KSU
Foundation Scholarship.

Leah Marietta — $2,000 Kansas
State University Leadership Fund;
$1,000 Thrivent Financial for
Lutherans.

Byron McFee — $500 Thrivent
Financial for Lutherans; $3,000
Col. Delbert L. Townsend Scholar-
ship.

Allie Moore — $3,000 Dane G.
Hansen Foundation Scholarship;
$4,500  Putnam Scholarship Trust;
$4,250 Col. Delbert L. Townsend
Scholarship.

Sarah Olson — $1,250 Business
Administration Scholarship; $3,000
Col. Delbert L. Townsend Scholar-
ship.

Grant Reynolds — $3,000 Col.
Delbert L. Townsend Scholarship.

Clayton: Megan Hillebrand —
$1,000 Ernest L. and Hettie C. Lahr
Scholarship.

Herndon: Lance Basgall —
$1,200 Achievement Scholarship;
$500 Engineering Scholarship;
$300 Gayle Foster Alumni Club
Scholarship; $1,300 Kelce Founda-
tion Scholarship.

Jennifer Beims — $1,200 Vance
L. Burch Scholarship.

Nikolaus Martin — $1,700 Engi-
neering Scholarship; $1,945
Charles Frankenhoff Scholarship;
$2,238 Merle R. Siegele Memorial
Scholarship.

Daniel Riener — $1,200
Achievement Scholarship.

Selden: Landon Truetken —
$1,000 Kelce Foundation Scholar-
ship; $1,500 Medallion Scholar-
ship.

K-State names scholars

Benefit set to
move church

Decatur County Lutherans will
join together to sponsor a benefit
pancake and  sausage supper for the
restoration of St. Mark’s Lutheran
Church of Norcatur, which is being
moved to the Decatur County Last
Indian Raid Museum.

The benefit will be held from 5-7
p.m. on Friday, Nov. 19, at St.
John’s Lutheran Church Fellowship
Hall, 510 North Wilson Ave., in
Oberlin. This is a joint project of
Faith Lutheran and St. John’s Thri-
vent members, with the help of
museum board members, to raise
money for restoration of St. Mark’s.

A donation will be taken for the
supper.

The Smoky Hill Chapter of Thri-
vent Financial for Lutherans will
match up to $1,500 toward this
“Care Abounds in Communities”
project.

The museum board will recog-
nize those who give donations of
$100 or more by including the
donor’s name on a plaque in the re-
stored church.

Everyone is invited to have sup-
per with friends, support the mu-
seum benefit, and then attend the
Decatur Community High School
Musical, “Godspell,” at 7:30 p.m. at
the high school auditorium.

For details, contact Pastor Char-
lotte Strecker-Baseler at (785) 475-
3055 at Faith Lutheran Church.

Betty Miller of Salina came
Wednesday and is visiting her
daughter and family, Angela and
Kendall Peacock and Emily; her fa-
ther, Harold Hill, and her brother,
Bobby Hill. She came especially to
help her father celebrate his 81st
birthday.

Winning highs in pinochle at
Golden Age Center the past week
were Veanna Orr, Max Carman,
Kelva Swindler, Merle Shirley,
Lawrence Wenger, Dale Votapka,
Aleen Van Vleet, and Vivian
Bishop. Lows were won by Donna
Kent, Henry Edgett, Doris Miller,
Alvina Unger and Floyd Edgett.
Pitch highs went to Dale Votapka
and Floyd Edgett with lows going to
Henry Edgett and Doris Miller.
Phyllis Lohoefener and Phyllis
Berry  were bridge winners.

Skip and Rita Fuchs of Oxford,
Neb., and Karla and John Sullivan
and Jerad of Colby visited at the
home of Jerald and Elaine Leitner
following the funeral of Chauncey
Hafner on Thursday.

The Rev. Gene and Helen Gee
have conducted a series of revival
services since Oct. 10, which in-
cluded services at Grace Nazarene
Church in Cheyenne, Wyo.; the
Church of the Nazarene in Tor-
rington, Wyo., and the Nazarene
Church in Goodland. Joining them
on Thursday evening in Goodland
were Buck and Collette Parsons of
McCook and Eldon and Opal Hunt-
ley of Oberlin. On Friday evening,
the Rev. Bobby and Billie Cornelius
of Oberlin and Roxy Roth of Mc-
Cook attended the services there.
The Gees  returned home Monday.

Esther Ready of New York City
visited from Saturday to Tuesday
with her parents, John and Muriel
Ready.

—Sunday Brunch Buffet, Nov.
14, 11 a.m.-2 p.m. LandMark Inn.
475-2340.

Sherri Shaw of San Francisco vis-
ited from Thursday to Monday with
Gene and Laurene Van Otterloo.

Bob and Sharon Bearley of
Kensington and Larry and Judy
Bearley of Oakley, were weekend
guests of their mother, Nora

Bearley, and attended the craft show
at Herndon.

Chuck and Joy Votapka, and Dan,
Lisa, Travis and Tara Votapka of
Oberlin;  Charlie, Gina, and Charles
Votapka of Ogallala, Neb.; Nancy
Ellis of Topeka; Brad Debey, Nicole
Ellis and Don Semple of Manhattan;
Eldon and Bev Sundgren of
Leonardville, and Ann Sundgren of
Wichita met at Gutierrez’s in Hays
on Sunday for dinner to help Chuck
Votapka celebrate his birthday.

On Saturday evening, Jerald and
Elaine Leitner visited at the home of
John and Karla Sullivan in Colby to
help Jerad celebrate his 14th birth-
day. Dustin Sullivan and Katrina
Jones of Hays were additional
guests.

Daniel Jordan was among junior
high students attending the North-
west Kansas Music Educators As-
sociation honors program in Hays
Saturday. He was one of nine vocal
students, as well as 11 band stu-
dents, who participated in the re-
hearsals and performance on the
Fort Hays State University campus.
He is the son of Judy Jordan,
Oberlin.

Capt. Tanner Woolsey of Osan
Air Force Base, Korea, came Sun-
day and will be visiting until Nov.
27 with  his parents, Bob and Terri
Woolsey.

Memorial services will be held at
11 a.m. today at Christ Episcopal
Church in Salina for Robert D.
Wilbur, 75, of Salina, who died Sat-
urday. He is a former Oberlin resi-
dent and was an employee of
Kennedy and Coe when he lived
here.

Jesse Colson, Jessica Shaw and
Megan Juenemann of Selden are
among students featured in the third
annual edition of Who’s Who
Among American High School Stu-
dents — Sports Edition. Athletes are
nominated by coaches, teachers and
sports organizations, based on ath-
letic achievement and participation
in extra curricular activities.

Mr. and Mrs. Gus Wolters visited
Dorothy Wolters at the hospital in
Atwood last Tuesday and Wednes-
day.

The Oberlin camp of the Modern
Woodmen of America donated sev-
eral inspirational Christian books
and a tape to the Oberlin City Li-
brary for “Make a Difference Day”
on Saturday, Oct. 30.

The observance is a nationwide
effort by members.

 “On Make a Difference Day,
hundreds of our members can look
forward to feeling good by doing
good and being a part of a nationally
recognized event,” said Marie
McKisson, secretary of the camp.

Projects the group has sponsored
during the past year include helping
museum members raise over $5,400
to help move the old St. Mark’s
Lutheran Church from Norcatur to
the museum grounds; providing
wheelchairs, walkers and crutches
to people for a nominal fee; Plant a
Tree Day, when a golden rain tree
was planted at Centennial Park in
downtown Oberlin, and a heritage
oak at the Oberlin City Park; and
Care and Share Day.

Modern Woodmen
donate library books

The annual Oberlin Jaycees An-
gel Tree project is accepting recipi-
ent forms for any child (birth to 17
years of age) who is in need of a few
extras for Christmas.

Items may include shirts, jeans,
shoes, coats, gloves and miscella-
neous items to make his/her Christ-
mas a little brighter.

Those who wish to sign a child up
to receive these items for Christmas
may pick up a form at Fredrickson
Insurance Agency or at various
Oberlin business bulletin boards.
They may be returned to the drop
box at Fredrickson Insurance or to
Abby Hissong, coordinator, at 202
S. Elk, in Oberlin.

The Angel Tree, with the ages of
children  who are in need, will be lo-

cated at the insurance agency at 183
S. Penn in Oberlin. Recipient forms
are requested back by Wednesday,
Nov. 24, with the final deadline be-
ing Friday, Dec. 3.

Those shopping for Angel Tree
children are asked to bring their
wrapped items back by Friday, Dec.
17, with parents/guardians of Angel
Tree recipients asked to pick up their
child’s gift on Monday, Dec. 20, or
Tuesday, Dec. 21.

For details, contact Mrs. Hissong
at 475-2696.

Jaycees plan Angel Tree

Quintet
to perform
in Atwood

Ensemble Amarcord, a men’s a
capella quintet, will perform at 3
p.m. at the Atwood High School,
presented by Western Plains Arts
Association.

All five members trained in the St.
Thomas Boys Choir in Leipzig,
Germany. The program will include
a broad range of music, blending
comedy and vocal skill.

Admission is $40 for adults, $5
for children or by season ticket.

Howard Kool Honda
3 x 11
oh/adv

Ad sent to GDN

Dinner Theatre

‘GODSPELL’
DCHS Dinner & Show

Saturday
November 20

6 p.m.
Reservations must be
made by November 15

$10 Dinner & Show
Call 475-2231

Army Private 2nd Class David Roberts has gradu-
ated from 14 weeks of basic and advanced training at
Fort Leonard Wood, Mo.

Pvt. Robert was platoon leader for the 3rd Platoon,
Foxtrot Company, 35th Engineer Battalion. After com-
pleting his hometown recruiting obligations in
Lawrence, he will report to Fort Riley for more train-
ing. He is assigned to the 1st Armor Division replace-
ment detachment and can be deployed to Iraq any time.

Pvt. Roberts is the son of Doug and Deb (Stillions)
Geist, Lawrence, and Jeff Roberts, Smith Center. His
mother is a 1979 graduate of Decatur Community High
School.

Private finishes basic training

Coffee Cafe
Has invited all the public to a party at the Gateway, Room 3,

on the 18th of November from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. There will be
chocolate, tea and different kinds of coffee.

Everyone needs something special once in a while.
Bring family and friends and just take a seat and sip and

chat. If you would like more information just call
785-475-3762 or 785-475-3769.

— NOTICE —
The Decatur County

Courthouse and
the Decatur County

Landfill will be
closed

Thursday, Nov. 11
 to honor

Veterans’ Day

OBERLIN MODERN WOODMEN furnished several
books to the Oberlin City Library as part of their “Make a Dif-
ference Day” program. Librarian Carol Smith (left) looked over
the inspirational Christian books which she chose for the li-
brary. They were presented by Marie McKisson, secretary of
the lodge.                                                                          —Staff photo by Cynthia Haynes

Pvt. Roberts


